
 

 

 

 

FEBRUARY NEWSLETTER 
 

February 1, 2024 
 

Salutations Troop 3! 
 

We had a great trip to Washington DC a couple weeks ago on Martin Luther King, 
Jr. Day weekend. After driving 3 hours in pouring rain to Camp Snyder, for a 
moment it appeared we had no place to stay. See the details below, about how we 
went from having no cabin to what was probably the nicest Scout cabin I have 
ever stayed in. 
 

It was beautiful winter morning at the National Mall. On our tour of the 
monuments and memorials, we walked through the MLK Memorial. If you have 
never seen it, there is a long wall inscribed with various quotes of his. Totally 
unprompted, as we walked past the quotes, several of the Scouts took turns 
reading each one aloud. It was really awesome. My personal favorite is below. 
 

Yours in Scouting, 
Mr. Keith Grimes 

 



 

 

 

 

FEBRUARY ACTIVITY CALENDAR 
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1 2 3 

4 
Scout 

Sunday 
10:30 AM-12 

PM 
HBC 

5 
Troop 

Meeting 
7:30-9 PM 

HBC 

6 
TLC 

7:30-8:45 PM 
HBC 

7 8 
75th 

Anniversary 

Meeting 
7:30-9 PM 
Boardroom 

9 
Bear 

Creek 

Family Ski 

Night 
4-10 PM 

10 

11 12 
Troop 

Meeting 
7:30-9 PM 

HBC 

13 14 15 
Staff & 

Committee 

Meeting 
7:30-9 PM 
Boardroom 

16 
Depart 

for 
Resica 

6 PM 
HBC 

17 
Resica 
Falls 

18 
Arrive 
from 

Resica 
2:30 PM 

HBC 

19 
Troop 

Talent 

Show! 
7:30-9 PM 

HBC 

20 21 22 23 24 
Depart for 

Mt. Washington 
6 AM 
HBC 

25 26 

Troop 

Meeting 
7:30-9 PM 

HBC 

27 
Arrive from 

Mt. Washington 
5 PM 
HBC 

28 29 
  

 

 

DETAILS FOR THE MONTH 
 

Scout Sunday 
 

Sunday, February 4th is Scout Sunday. Thank you to 

all of the Scouts who volunteered to help out with the 

service. We could use a few more for the color guard, 

or just come out and support the Troop. 

 

Scouts and Scouters, wear your full Class A with the 

new neckerchief and merit badge sash. 

 

Please arrive at the church by 10:30 am. 

 

Families are welcome!  

 

 



Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, February 5th from 7:30-9 PM we have a special night planned. Mr. Carenzo will 

be bringing the big indoor planetarium. We have AOLs from Pack 200 visiting, too. 

Sign-up Deadline for February Trip to Resica Falls and Bear Creek. 
 

TLC Meeting 
 

Tuesday, February 6th from 7:30-8:45 PM the TLC will meet at my house to discuss 

January and February, and to plan March. 
 

75th Anniversary Planning Committee Meeting 
 

Thursday, February 8th from 7-9 PM the 75th Anniversary 

Planning Committee is meeting in the Boardroom at HBC. 

 

We've got a really solid framework in place, and we are 

working on filling in details for the day's events. If you would 

like to help out, please come to the meeting. 

 

 

 

Bear Creek Family Ski Night 
 



 

 

We got rained out on January 26th, so we rescheduled for Friday, February 9th from 4-

10 PM. We'll meet up at Bear Creek for skiing, snowboarding, and tubing! Check out the 

flyer for details. 

 

Please contact Mr. Garry Pfeil if you are interested, or if you have any questions, 215-519-

3058, gmpfeil@hotmail.com 

 

Sign up deadline is February 5th. 

Sign Up for Bear Creek on Cheddar Up  

 

 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, February 12th from 7:30-9 PM we have a regular troop 

meeting at Hatboro Baptist. Our Shooting Sports Staff will be presenting 

a Gun Safety talk, ahead of the weekend of shooting at Resica. 

 

If you plan on shooting at Resica, please plan on attending this meeting, 

visitors too! 

 

Sign-up Deadline for Venture Trip to Mount Washington. 

 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cmO4NLysA3XpkZpSkQ3O9W7NrAC-WaHJR9WxVtjnNTx69Y5PA50SjDQ1zS1dPZoolcpoakoXnM-X07HvYQZyyElL20mrN9RwtOhWrr_zxXFoNYmRc7MQYJN89hjMVDtfM1McWcKDjYsyV2RMvXNKG6iUT763hbvwH_Ucjw1XOV-LnIDJaj--ji00n7rG0yfjvrjMsUKNvOGpvBkPfkLcMAxuFBCb13P9_gMClrclIA4=&c=XfcvUsm1WDbhFFkVlfR5UjEOVGaOgLkr1uKou3j9o4RBw3ASnhFFkQ==&ch=ljNIsq9Iijgat1L76lJZBOsQhCrFRF0qiIgan3aIo3CgNGMwcTi7GQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cmO4NLysA3XpkZpSkQ3O9W7NrAC-WaHJR9WxVtjnNTx69Y5PA50SjDQ1zS1dPZoolcpoakoXnM-X07HvYQZyyElL20mrN9RwtOhWrr_zxXFoNYmRc7MQYJN89hjMVDtfM1McWcKDjYsyV2RMvXNKG6iUT763hbvwH_Ucjw1XOV-LnIDJaj--ji00n7rG0yfjvrjMsUKNvOGpvBkPfkLcMAxuFBCb13P9_gMClrclIA4=&c=XfcvUsm1WDbhFFkVlfR5UjEOVGaOgLkr1uKou3j9o4RBw3ASnhFFkQ==&ch=ljNIsq9Iijgat1L76lJZBOsQhCrFRF0qiIgan3aIo3CgNGMwcTi7GQ==
mailto:gmpfeil@hotmail.com
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cmO4NLysA3XpkZpSkQ3O9W7NrAC-WaHJR9WxVtjnNTx69Y5PA50SjIGIfU47z6iK6emnIJSqyMaIpPFDs07e-7EfXEmKhg3saecM58RlahNVeXMM3vX-mXqMsAwcEYJH1lKWPD9korKNiyJVHdqFe4lp7utP0fBgyAORKncaT39jgE11GkCsAA==&c=XfcvUsm1WDbhFFkVlfR5UjEOVGaOgLkr1uKou3j9o4RBw3ASnhFFkQ==&ch=ljNIsq9Iijgat1L76lJZBOsQhCrFRF0qiIgan3aIo3CgNGMwcTi7GQ==


Troop Staff & Committee Meeting 
 

Thursday, February 15th from 7:30-9 PM the Troop Staff & Committee will be meeting 

in the Boardroom at HBC to discuss January and February, and to plan March. 
 

February Trip to Resica Falls 
 

 

 

For our February Trip, we'll be heading up to Resica Falls, and camping in Firestone Lodge 

on February 16-18th. 

 

The rifle and shotgun ranges will be open all day Saturday and Sunday morning. Pistol will 

be available for Ventures. Hiking will also be available. There will be plenty of downtime, so 

bring a cards or a board game to play. 

 

The cost of the trip is $40, including Troop Feed for the weekend. Click Here for the flyer 

 

If you are interested, please reserve your spot on Cheddar Up below or contact Mr. Walsh 
by the Troop Meeting on February 5th. 267-872-6770 or walsh5@comcast.net 

 

Plan on attending the Gun Safety talk at the Troop Meeting on February 12th.   

Sign Up for the Trip on Cheddar Up  

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cmO4NLysA3XpkZpSkQ3O9W7NrAC-WaHJR9WxVtjnNTx69Y5PA50SjHOF88aQMLquThL3_q20zV81PjD6U7-1ItAzamt_5V3uc5VqXEU_mihTCXvRXRurQ0z8fz2H48CkGcepmYm67eoKPJ2D8mzcArRmI6Yofm9Lm5ft5KNmKqZ1hhQ-CaKv10spuCCdL8945a6DS0CBot3Wl9wUZC1U3EOym6Eb4hPA-vt3hr6UrAg=&c=XfcvUsm1WDbhFFkVlfR5UjEOVGaOgLkr1uKou3j9o4RBw3ASnhFFkQ==&ch=ljNIsq9Iijgat1L76lJZBOsQhCrFRF0qiIgan3aIo3CgNGMwcTi7GQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cmO4NLysA3XpkZpSkQ3O9W7NrAC-WaHJR9WxVtjnNTx69Y5PA50SjAv4oU5qPH-2wCd6d3wcq1lGdfCC8g9mf7B6o3D_TnjYoQLaaa2q5M8aG29VgctytNIfYt-piG_GR6ueb15j64UUQAVmIGAUSmmzDNW-PmfA91zZvVurtGU=&c=XfcvUsm1WDbhFFkVlfR5UjEOVGaOgLkr1uKou3j9o4RBw3ASnhFFkQ==&ch=ljNIsq9Iijgat1L76lJZBOsQhCrFRF0qiIgan3aIo3CgNGMwcTi7GQ==


 

 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, February 19th from 7:30-9 PM we have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 

Baptist. Troop Talent Show! 
 

Venture Trip to Mount Washington 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cmO4NLysA3XpkZpSkQ3O9W7NrAC-WaHJR9WxVtjnNTx69Y5PA50SjHOF88aQMLquThL3_q20zV81PjD6U7-1ItAzamt_5V3uc5VqXEU_mihTCXvRXRurQ0z8fz2H48CkGcepmYm67eoKPJ2D8mzcArRmI6Yofm9Lm5ft5KNmKqZ1hhQ-CaKv10spuCCdL8945a6DS0CBot3Wl9wUZC1U3EOym6Eb4hPA-vt3hr6UrAg=&c=XfcvUsm1WDbhFFkVlfR5UjEOVGaOgLkr1uKou3j9o4RBw3ASnhFFkQ==&ch=ljNIsq9Iijgat1L76lJZBOsQhCrFRF0qiIgan3aIo3CgNGMwcTi7GQ==


 

 

Saturday February 24th through Tuesday, February 27th the Venture Crew will making 

the annual trek up to the White Mountains of New Hampshire and attempt to summit 

Mount Washington. 

 

The cost of the trip is $335. Sign up deadline is February 12th. 

$275 goes to the troop for all transportation, lodging, food, and trail fees. 

$60 goes directly to International Mountain Equipment for mountaineering boot and 

crampon rental. 

 

Click here for a detailed itinerary and packing list for the trip. 

 

Click here for details on the trails we'll be taking. 

 

If you are interested, please let me know. Sign up deadline is February 12th. 
 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, February 26th from 7:30-9 PM we have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 

Baptist. 
 

COMING SOON! 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001alJrK9rjFjoY5Os9kAjleJOGQIXZiqQRiXicG7ktuAlAdeeVrjloeZY0bzIMiXICCeP31fY1tA7eSA1rfOWZKIg7T0_RspdKtGRf0n393taPt3tsF7VxtMsJO8j8JF24sah3rXjpMzk8r6C0waUxJg2Dy43t4oBd6I_Oir4DZZ4B3lJrENKSA30MDks4PDDiqEHfhIYlTHXUinKbMgY09SyFiRB00F-cSCEfx_h8WT8=&c=CJtb_SoS0A9fGLZUcHpDfVNeD19FSY6Zc3TS3Jp8JYnVK6wZDg7wbw==&ch=VTNE5ZCv7yz6R4sQZiiSTSYyAqTDqE9gyzIA6aS4bOXjLmA7mKQdoA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001alJrK9rjFjoY5Os9kAjleJOGQIXZiqQRiXicG7ktuAlAdeeVrjloefxwLC1zRpexiYP9UyqvazrnaSvzGAppRJbFNDOwHVl0PRdnlLxxFqx4dYHakdtOPVGvo1SJoRjYZF8I-_K3rgkvzNszldDUHHa1waSy3ay06fr-8W1h_IJuPWUo2Gc4vXkVHTD72EQfRBr9T9oaADwfcECprUIP9jP7d7YsNYWWxnVcphWHcyc=&c=CJtb_SoS0A9fGLZUcHpDfVNeD19FSY6Zc3TS3Jp8JYnVK6wZDg7wbw==&ch=VTNE5ZCv7yz6R4sQZiiSTSYyAqTDqE9gyzIA6aS4bOXjLmA7mKQdoA==


March Trip - Sterling Hill Mine 
 

March 15-17 we'll be heading to Odgensburg, NJ to 

check out the fluorescent rocks at Sterling Hill Mine. 

 

Details to follow! 

 

 

 

Troop 3 Diamond Jubilee Celebration 
 

 

The Troop 3 Diamond Jubilee Celebration 

be a weekend event May 17-19, 

2024 held on the Day Camp side of 

College Settlement. 

 

Saturday, May 18, 2024 we'll have a 

brunch, afternoon activities, dinner, and a 

campfire. 

 

Also, please follow the event's Facebook 

Page: www.facebook.com/HatboroTroop3Yea

r75 
 

 

 

NEWS AND NOTES 
 

David W. Cooper Honored Scouter Award 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cmO4NLysA3XpkZpSkQ3O9W7NrAC-WaHJR9WxVtjnNTx69Y5PA50SjGIGT3yCh0eTd96yOJxLVgPPqeTTFop47SSqkXz2Ag0ZqB1AU8TfBjCKueOw_M0q5aj3ilNGQhB6GjNOsY5f7lQ3O57BDyH4zhuzBKdoeZ2Ar9oFdJZrvgc=&c=XfcvUsm1WDbhFFkVlfR5UjEOVGaOgLkr1uKou3j9o4RBw3ASnhFFkQ==&ch=ljNIsq9Iijgat1L76lJZBOsQhCrFRF0qiIgan3aIo3CgNGMwcTi7GQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cmO4NLysA3XpkZpSkQ3O9W7NrAC-WaHJR9WxVtjnNTx69Y5PA50SjJ4jYa2Yr29kj2ncSisYHlTMuKLR8LS8ga1DS93ckFNqWyTn5zbCzXsAMDZOAhSoGdQzYKUk6XgvU_CPmOFmLmvLdMlO23lVDxUIgmSeGaMU1BW_91fqE0U=&c=XfcvUsm1WDbhFFkVlfR5UjEOVGaOgLkr1uKou3j9o4RBw3ASnhFFkQ==&ch=ljNIsq9Iijgat1L76lJZBOsQhCrFRF0qiIgan3aIo3CgNGMwcTi7GQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cmO4NLysA3XpkZpSkQ3O9W7NrAC-WaHJR9WxVtjnNTx69Y5PA50SjJ4jYa2Yr29kj2ncSisYHlTMuKLR8LS8ga1DS93ckFNqWyTn5zbCzXsAMDZOAhSoGdQzYKUk6XgvU_CPmOFmLmvLdMlO23lVDxUIgmSeGaMU1BW_91fqE0U=&c=XfcvUsm1WDbhFFkVlfR5UjEOVGaOgLkr1uKou3j9o4RBw3ASnhFFkQ==&ch=ljNIsq9Iijgat1L76lJZBOsQhCrFRF0qiIgan3aIo3CgNGMwcTi7GQ==


Nominations for the David W. Cooper Honored Scouter 

Award are now being accepted. If you would like to 

nominate a Scouter, please click the button below and 

fill out the David W. Cooper Nomination Form.   

 

In order to nominate a Scouter, you must be a 
registered Scout or Scouter, or a parent of a current 
Scout.   

 

Nominees must be a current registered Scouter in 
Troop 3. Nominations for anyone who is not a current 
registered scouter cannot be accepted. The person 
nominated must subscribe to the principals of scouting 
in the Scout Oath and Scout Law and must make a 
significant contribution to the Troop 3 program.  

 

Nominations will be reviewed by the Awards Committee 
and the recipient will be announced at our Spring Parent's night. 

 

 

 

Nominate a Scouter for the 2024 David W. Cooper Award  

 

 

Owen P. Adams, Jr. Campership 
 

Established August 2016 by Mrs. Pat Adams, this 
award will assist a worthy Scout in attending a summer 
camping event (summer camp, high adventure trip or 
Scout Jamboree). The recipient will receive credit for 
1/2 the cost of the camping event and $25 to be spent 
during the trip. 

 

All Scouts registered with Troop 3 are eligible to apply. 
Just click the button below. 

 

 

 

Submit an Application for the 2024 Owen P. Adams, Jr. Campership  

 

 

2023-2024 Annual Plan 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cmO4NLysA3XpkZpSkQ3O9W7NrAC-WaHJR9WxVtjnNTx69Y5PA50SjBR0gOLNgCj4xHfLLrlETcUrXLmtLUrU1XjRz7YbKYtIDwIc5UFoGB7z-mrfJRyYnVjbuc6kQayP2xgS13EMsp_x5FRgmd9_eknIHEbSccHfn1Aa_1j4aE8vzJswcRfxRuN6RP3H3w2JtiZoWSQMoYn-MHIzc-v0txVDy1JxFb5i18XCmnIW0GN2GmhzgLqx-nYH5dkeYmV6&c=XfcvUsm1WDbhFFkVlfR5UjEOVGaOgLkr1uKou3j9o4RBw3ASnhFFkQ==&ch=ljNIsq9Iijgat1L76lJZBOsQhCrFRF0qiIgan3aIo3CgNGMwcTi7GQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cmO4NLysA3XpkZpSkQ3O9W7NrAC-WaHJR9WxVtjnNTx69Y5PA50SjAJbMj3S_Eza1nl00_IJ6KvtgZwJZW7CrEBvVV3hyk-UQBTFKMUQjvPe8P6Z2-pSMOVOTj8XLLNIieM544wrPGFU4v7BFBSj9muBsrFj0vfL7_NP6efSaOK42W4xuzRXiVfH1n4AlaxjcncC1HotajPTfeJnMs2YHlM3O8D0YxopJ6CMDP68Yswvuyv6rIAXPoPyBzkTnnFH&c=XfcvUsm1WDbhFFkVlfR5UjEOVGaOgLkr1uKou3j9o4RBw3ASnhFFkQ==&ch=ljNIsq9Iijgat1L76lJZBOsQhCrFRF0qiIgan3aIo3CgNGMwcTi7GQ==


Here's the latest revision of the Annual Plan! Please mark these important dates on your 

family calendar! 

 

We've added some Good Turns to the calendar for College Settlement later on this year. 

 

Click here for the 2023-2024 Annual Plan! 

 

 

75th Anniversary Diamond Jubilee 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cmO4NLysA3XpkZpSkQ3O9W7NrAC-WaHJR9WxVtjnNTx69Y5PA50SjIE1OfBIEkB0c002fJe7Uh2iBaA6oUKakZi_yCy4KugTGABnLEOKatNsN6L8Whub3j8jJp_oZB7DrLWly_60aQvhBsrAq4N6BuJkVOysQ2hWUJ-hIrgjZju9PSg13cBZnQcf01y1bspe3JfHYxQqgxtxzvqPRTX8AjAWai4e_HqH1cV_tcate4s=&c=XfcvUsm1WDbhFFkVlfR5UjEOVGaOgLkr1uKou3j9o4RBw3ASnhFFkQ==&ch=ljNIsq9Iijgat1L76lJZBOsQhCrFRF0qiIgan3aIo3CgNGMwcTi7GQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cmO4NLysA3XpkZpSkQ3O9W7NrAC-WaHJR9WxVtjnNTx69Y5PA50SjIE1OfBIEkB0c002fJe7Uh2iBaA6oUKakZi_yCy4KugTGABnLEOKatNsN6L8Whub3j8jJp_oZB7DrLWly_60aQvhBsrAq4N6BuJkVOysQ2hWUJ-hIrgjZju9PSg13cBZnQcf01y1bspe3JfHYxQqgxtxzvqPRTX8AjAWai4e_HqH1cV_tcate4s=&c=XfcvUsm1WDbhFFkVlfR5UjEOVGaOgLkr1uKou3j9o4RBw3ASnhFFkQ==&ch=ljNIsq9Iijgat1L76lJZBOsQhCrFRF0qiIgan3aIo3CgNGMwcTi7GQ==


Troop 3's 75th Anniversary Celebration 

is only 3 1/2 months away! 

 

In order to make the Diamond Jubilee on Saturday, 

May 18th a big success, we would like to have as many 

alumni and family there as possible. 

 

Please click the button below to share your favorite 

Troop 3 memories. 

 

Also below is a button to make a donation to the 

Troop's 75th Anniversary Fund via Cheddar Up. 

 

Also, please follow the event's Facebook 

Page: www.facebook.com/HatboroTroop3Year75 

 

 

Share Your Favorite Troop 3 Memories 

 

 

Make a Donation to the 75th Anniversary Fund 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cmO4NLysA3XpkZpSkQ3O9W7NrAC-WaHJR9WxVtjnNTx69Y5PA50SjJ4jYa2Yr29kj2ncSisYHlTMuKLR8LS8ga1DS93ckFNqWyTn5zbCzXsAMDZOAhSoGdQzYKUk6XgvU_CPmOFmLmvLdMlO23lVDxUIgmSeGaMU1BW_91fqE0U=&c=XfcvUsm1WDbhFFkVlfR5UjEOVGaOgLkr1uKou3j9o4RBw3ASnhFFkQ==&ch=ljNIsq9Iijgat1L76lJZBOsQhCrFRF0qiIgan3aIo3CgNGMwcTi7GQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cmO4NLysA3XpkZpSkQ3O9W7NrAC-WaHJR9WxVtjnNTx69Y5PA50SjAz-62ArGgDwMxhz_KuTenOl1O6jBRB7XB6dUPACDJBp5Q5htCDw9Py8oV3C4qqvUraxG9qmbhagS0V6u8PSVkNE81zTcYZ8i2HcVDFXfLt_9hBIjHHFmXE3PogNLqBXeErTUudVCDM6PltKo22kSzzVSedFQRWD7tDJZXryGMkxB3ljJ53tPhy3BPNiRAk_scHsygDZGc97UIxWYj-tMHQ=&c=XfcvUsm1WDbhFFkVlfR5UjEOVGaOgLkr1uKou3j9o4RBw3ASnhFFkQ==&ch=ljNIsq9Iijgat1L76lJZBOsQhCrFRF0qiIgan3aIo3CgNGMwcTi7GQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cmO4NLysA3XpkZpSkQ3O9W7NrAC-WaHJR9WxVtjnNTx69Y5PA50SjFFKxoJGVI1Mt94vYom0MT1CNXcI5GUw9h2AsZ6CpqVsOBp-TPPZCLefd4Emba6R9TcYotA-mjPO5BMH3scHT8vAv_MbiDsst5_HadlnHsZpK0bhWwXyP5sTwvDLPcfEpw==&c=XfcvUsm1WDbhFFkVlfR5UjEOVGaOgLkr1uKou3j9o4RBw3ASnhFFkQ==&ch=ljNIsq9Iijgat1L76lJZBOsQhCrFRF0qiIgan3aIo3CgNGMwcTi7GQ==


 

 

GREAT THINGS OUR SCOUTS AND SCOUTERS ARE DOING 
 

Rank Advancement 
 

 

Life: 



Kavish Singh 
 

Merit Badges 
 

 

Citizenship in the Nation: 

Jack Thompson 
 

 

Citizenship in the World: 

Jack Thompson 
 

STEM Challenge 
 



 



 

At our first meeting of the new year, we held STEM Challenge building to the tallest 

structure and the longest bridge using spaghetti and marshmallows. We also distributed 

our 75th Anniversary commemorative neckerchiefs! 
 

January Trip to Washington, DC 
 



 



 



 

On January 12-14 we headed down to the Washington DC Area for our weekend trip. We 

camped at Camp Snyder in Haymarket, VA. We had a terrible drive down Friday night in 

the pouring rain. When we arrived at camp, there was a snafu with cabin reservation. We 

were a week early, Camp Staff was gone, and they were booked solid because of an NYLT 

weekend. Out of fear of having to tell the drivers to turn around and head back home, Mr. 

Summer worked out an arrangement with NYLT Adult Staff. They very graciously 

accommodated us in "Carroll's Cottage", what was a huge hunting lodge before there was 

a Scout camp. Plenty of bunk space up in the lofts. The place was gorgeous, with a big 

commercial kitchen. What could have been a disaster, ended up working out for the better. 

Plus, we know what to reserve the next time! 

 

Saturday morning, Troop 3 Alum & Eagle Scout Kyle Hallowell met us at Manassas 

National Battlefield and lead us on a tremendous guided tour of the events of the First 

Battle of Bull Run. Saturday afternoon, we headed to the Udvar-Hazy Center checked out 

an incredible array of planes and spacecraft. 

 

Sunday morning we parked near the Jefferson Memorial and did a 3-mile clockwise loop 

around the Tidal Basin, including Scouts' Own at the FDR memorial. It was clear and cold 

morning. Snow was rolling in by the time we got back to the cars. 

 



Thank you Kyle & Mr. Summer! 
 

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS 
 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday to Aidan Wills!  
 

 

 

 

Hatboro Troop 3 | 32 N. York Rd, Hatboro, PA 19040 
 

    
  

 


